Monthly message for kids October 2018 – The Greatest Message (part 2)
  By Aunt Shirley - www.imofinc.org

We began last time looking at the Sermon on the Mount, and in particular the first section of Matthew 5, which discusses how God blesses everyday people in a variety of situations. It is an encouragement to be humble, patient, merciful, honest and to seek the peace. As adult Christians, the word "blessed" is very familiar to us, but to little children it may be a very new word. Some versions of the Bible use the term "happy", but surely that is too inadequate a translation! The Amplified Bible on the other hand, uses quite a number of very descriptive terms that give a much greater depth of understanding. Here are just a few: "to be envied"; "fortunate"; "joyous" and "spiritually prosperous"....with further explanations including: "with life-joy and satisfaction in God's favor and salvation, regardless of their outward condition" and "with a happiness produced by the experience of God's favor..." How can we best help little children understand this very important word? 


Knowing we are blessed fills us with a very special joy and strength that has nothing to do with what is going on around us or how much we possess materially - it ONLY comes from trusting God and experiencing His love. This is something that we should try to continually teach and illustrate to our children - and it should be part of our daily Christian witness. In fact, in verses 13-16, Jesus goes on talking about those who are blessed, calling them the "salt of the earth" and the "light of the world".

An object lesson such as letting the children taste a bland food such as mashed potato or a boiled egg, and then adding salt to improve the flavor, is both simple and vivid. If Christians are the "salt" then we should be making the world a better place! Those around us should be cheered and encouraged by our presence. We should be bringing hope and joy into the room when we enter - this can come when we share our feelings of being blessed with those around us.

Similarly, an object lesson using a flashlight in the dark is simple and very illustrative. Children easily share their knowledge and fear of the dark - experiences of tripping and falling; fear of hidden animals or danger; feelings of being lost alone and separated from family... A simple flashlight that shines into the dark can easily dispel the fears, reveal the hidden things, and guide us to safety. If Christians are the "flashlight", we must be "turned on" to be of use! We shouldn't hide our faith, instead we have a responsibility to share with others about God's blessings. Even if we have learned little more, we can share of God's love and care for us; how He helps us get through troubles and meets our needs; how we can trust that He is with us and will never leave us. "In the same way, you should be a light for other people. Live so that they will see the good things you do and praise your Father in heaven." Matt.5:16 (ERV)
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